
Big Springs Neighborhood Watch

October 14, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by President Olivia Hoens.  Members introduced themselves after enjoying apple cider and treats.

Officer Cassidy shared information about crime in the area.  He gave his phone number (904-3019) and asked members to call him and he would investigate issues.  Sgt. Jeff Griswold and Chief Deputy Randy Garrett were introduced.  Chief Deputy Garrett shared his pleasure at being present and his desire to serve our community.  Sgt. Griswold congratulated our group for being so active in our community and volunteered to provide programs in the future.  CERT training will be two Saturdays in December, probably the 4th and 11th.

Our program was presented by Susan Fugate.  She gave a very informative program on the history of Big Springs with some assistance from her mother, Mrs. Ruby Shelton.

The minutes were read by Linda Cox and approved.  Nancy Woolfolk gave the Treasurer’s report.  Our account has been changed to Pinnacle Bank and our balance is $469.88.  Her report was approved.

Robin Cowell shared information about our new website and invited the members to visit it soon.

Olivia asked if anyone was interested in chairing our Food Committee.  No one volunteered at this time.

Joyce Taylor mentioned the fact that we had donated to the EMS in the past.  Nancy is looking into when we gave the last donation and will report back to us.

There were 30 people present at the meeting.  The next meeting will be January 13th.  We adjourned at 8:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted by

Linda Cox,

Secretary

